STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE



June 15, 2014


TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair





Kevin McLeod
MEMBERS ABSENT
Loretta Johnson

Brian Wodka





Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector
STAFF PRESENT 
John Papavasiliou, Assistant Commissioner, Home and Mechanical Services




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers’ business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2014, Business  Meeting as written.   Motion II was made by Mr. McLeod, second by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2014 Executive Session as presented. 
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints to report.
OLD BUSINESS:
Chairman, Norris discussed with the members, the goals for the Board engineers drafted by Mr. Wodka.  Items discussed were public safety, (protection of the public), competency of operators (qualified operators), experience (hands on training knowledge), training facilities (qualified certification provider), law, fundamentals, basic (understanding of the operation of a power plant).

Mr. Papavasiliou discussed with the Board operator functions, boiler certificates, power plants, boiler inspectors and inspections, insurance company inspections and complaints.  The Board suggested to continue this discussion at the July 2014 meeting to fully discuss setting goals.
NEW BUSINESS:    PSI Testing Contractor
Mr. McLeod presented a draft of the Agenda for the Conference Call with PSI, testing contractor.  Items suggested were review of the license examination application(s), test question review, and the collection of data pertaining to test candidates and test success that would be useful to the Board in determining the effectiveness of the license examinations.
Mr. McLeod also presented a draft of 2014 objectives for the Stationary Engineers Board to include an audit of the license examination results, provide recommendations for legislative changes, coordinate with training facilities and to further discuss public safety.  
The members suggested a post license examination survey to be taken by the applicant after completion of the examination requesting any training classes and review classes taken. 
Other items discussed were maintenance of equipment, routine maintenance, heating boilers and safety training.

STATISTICS:    

Mr. Papavasiliou reviewed the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of May, 2014 and cumulative summary for the year 2014. 
May 2014
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	12
	4
	8
	33%

	Grade 2
	5
	3
	2
	60%

	Grade 3
	9
	5
	4
	56%

	Grade 4
	7
	3
	4
	43%

	Grade 5
	2
	1
	2
	50%

	Total
	35
	16
	19
	46%


Mr. Papavasiliou presented the statistics requested by the Board, previous statistics from period January 2014 to May 2014, for each grade of license for first time pass/fails and repeat pass/fails.  Statistics from January 2006 to May 2014 were also presented for the first time passes/fails and repeat pass/fails
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Mr. Norris and the members advised that there will not be a meeting in August 2014 due to lack of a quorum.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Mr. Papavasiliou advised the members of the appointment of a new Executive Director for the State Board of Stationary Engineer’s Board.  Robin Bailey will be present at the next scheduled meeting. 
APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 4 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 1 application to take the 2nd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 4 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending, 2 applications to take the 4th Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.
The Board denied 1 application to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s examination as work experience3 has not been met.
ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (III) was made by Mr. Wodka, by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 p.m.
_____________________




________________




Harold Norris, Chair                                                    
Date
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